
MEMORANDUM 

TO: Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Stephanie Y. Hayden, LMSW, Director 

DATE: July 21, 2020  

SUBJECT: Changing the Map for Teen Pregnancy Prevention Tier 1 (Council item no. 47 – 
July 29, 2020 Council Agenda) 

This memo pertains to item #47 on the July 29, 2020, to approve an ordinance amending the 
Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Austin Public Health Department's Operating Budget Special Revenue 
Fund (Ordinance No. 20190910-001) to accept and appropriate $837,000 in grant funds from 
the Office of the Assistant Secretary for Health, Office of Population Affairs for Optimally 
Changing the Map for Teen Pregnancy Prevention Tier 1 in Austin-Travis County. 

This funding will be used to create and support the Del Valle Healthy Adolescent Project 
(DVHAP), which is a three-component intervention developed by Austin Public Health’s Austin 
Healthy Adolescent (AHA) Program and the DVHAP partner organizations. The organizations 
that make up the Core Del Valle Healthy Adolescent Program (DVHAP) partners include: AHA, 
The University of Texas Health Science Center School of Public Health (also known as UTHealth), 
SAFE Alliance (also known as SAFE), Integral Care, El Buen Samaritano, the Travis County 
Adolescent Health (also known as TCAH) Collaborative, and Nicole Trevino Consulting.  

If you have any questions, or if I can provide additional information, please contact me at (512) 
972-5010 or via email at Stephanie.Hayden@austintexas.gov.

CC:  Spencer Cronk, City Manager 
Christopher Shorter, Assistant City Manager 
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